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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Welcome back to the final term of the academic year. All pupils will have their end of year assessments this 
term, which will test all the knowledge and skills they have been learning since September. It is also a term of 
great opportunities outside of the classroom, with Sports Day, Enrichment Week and the whole school’s 
preparation for our move to the final site. Please be reminded that there will be no extra-curricular clubs after 
Thursday 26th June. I hope you all make the most of the opportunities offered to you and have a wonderful term 
ahead. 
 
Welcome to Year 6 Students and Families 
I would also like to take the opportunity to welcome our new Year 6 cohort to the school. We are very much 
looking forward to you visiting the school for your transition day in a few weeks’ time. You will have received the 
dates and arrangements for the days. If you have any queries about either the transition day or our arrangements 
for September, please do contact us at info@chilmingtongreenschool.org.uk 
 
Transport Update 
You will find a letter in the Newsletters part of our website from David Adams, Assistant Director of Education, 
Kent County Council. This will update families on transition arrangements to our new site. To support with 
communication regarding transport eligibility, we will share parent/carer email addresses with the Kent County 
Council Transport Team. If you have any objection this, please do let us know by Thursday 5th June at 
info@chilmingtongreenschool.org.uk 
 
Consent Assembly 
Our established external partner, Talk Consent, will be delivering an assembly for students in Year 7 during the 
coming term. The assembly is carefully tailored to align with students' developmental stages, ensuring all 
material is appropriate and presented in a relatable and sensitive manner. The team at Talk Consent aim to 
create an environment where students feel comfortable engaging, asking questions, and discussing these 
important topics. 
  
During this assembly the focus is on helping students understand the importance of boundaries and 
empowering them to uphold their own. The meaning of consent is introduced in an age-appropriate way.  
The session will cover: 

• What personal boundaries are 
• How we can communicate assertively to uphold our boundaries 
• What consent means 
• How someone might be affected if something is done without their consent and how they can receive 

support if that happens 
 

As a school community, we are committed to working in partnership with parents. If you would like to find out 
more, please contact us at info@chilmingtongreenschool.org.uk 
 
Enrichment Week (Monday 7th July – Wednesday 9th July) 
Students will wear their full PE kit for these three days. Please provide a packed lunch for your child and free 
school meals/paid meals will be provided with a packed lunch. You will have received an email to confirm which 
trip your child was allocated. Please ensure any paid for trips are completed on i-Pay by Friday 6th June. If you 
have any questions, please contact info@chilmingtongreenschool.org.uk  
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Residential Trips (Bushcraft Camping & Netherlands) 
A parent/carer information event will be held for the above residential trips on Friday 6th June at 15.45pm for a 
16.00pm start. This is also an opportunity to complete medical forms and information. Please bring along any 
medication in original boxes your child may need whilst on this trip. It is compulsory to sign paperwork, so please 
arrange for an appropriate adult to attend with your child if you are unable to attend. If you haven’t already, 
please confirm your attendance via email to rebecca.wood@chilmingtongreenschool.org.uk  
 
Our trip to the Netherlands will depart on Sunday 6th July. 
Should you have any questions please email sophie.fox@chilmingtongreenschool.org.uk  
 
End of Year Assessments 
The End of Year Assessments will take place between Wednesday 4th and Wednesday 11th June for all students. 
Please see the schedule below.  
 

 
Wednesday 4th 
June 

Thursday 5th June 
 

Friday 6th June 
 

Monday 9th June 
 

Tuesday 10th June 
 

Wednesday 11th 
June 

P1 
 
 

Biology  
Ruler & calculator 
needed 

MFL Writing 
 

Chemistry  
Ruler & calculator 
needed 
 

English Writing  Physics  
Ruler & calculator 
needed 

  

P3 
 
 

English Reading  History  Geography  
Ruler & calculator 
needed 
 

RS  Maths Paper 1  
Ruler & protractor 
needed 

Maths Paper 2  
Ruler & protractor 
needed 
Calculator needed 
(Year 8) 

 
Key Dates 

Date Event 
Monday 2nd June  Start of Term 6  
Thursday 26th June No extra-curricular clubs after this date  
Sunday 6th July  Netherlands Residential Departs.  

Students and staff meet at 04.30am for a 05.15am departure 
Monday 7th July Enrichment Week Commences / Bushcraft Residential Departs - 

8.30am 
Friday 18th July End of Term 6 – Students finish at 12.15. 

 
 
Kind regards 
 
Jon Rutland 
Principal 
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